o

| Joseph_ A, Simiriglio, Jr. v. Thila-

DOCUMENUMMONWE&LTP OF
FOLDER PUBLIC UTTLIT.

giSputing the Decision of Bureau of

delphia vas Works.

¥

Docket No.

Consumer Services. ~01008937

Initial hearing.

Bearing Room 1301
State Office Building

@@%EE‘E Broad and Spring Garden Streets
g? Philadelphia, Pennsylvania
BEC YSZMB Tuesday, November 4, 2003

Pages 1 through 24

Met, pursuant to notice, at 10:00 a.m.

BEFORE?Y = =

CHARLES E. RAINEY, Administrative Law Judge

APPEARANCES

LAURETC A. FARINAS, Esquire }i\/l/l

Philadelphia Gas Works
800 W. Montgomery Avenue

Philadelphia, Pennsylvania 19122 g; o
{(For Philadelphia Gas Works) © =
ﬁ? 3
(S b
s, 0m
x ‘? m
<l 4L O
e, m
o< o -
s X =
& L S
Commonwealth Reporting Company. Ine.
700 Lisburn Road
Camp HLL Permsylyama 17011 9.

{117 7611150 1-800-334-1063




FoRuts

00
1

12 1

13

15

16 {1

7

18

14 1

WITNESSES

LindaPerim ~ ‘
{By Mr. Farinas)

WITNESS INDEX

DIRECT CROSS REDIRECT RECROSS

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY

(717781 1150




FORe

 EXHIBIT INDEX

3 |

16 |i

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY

(7472 761-7150

NUMBER FOR IDENTIFICATION ~ IN EVIDENCE
No. 1 (Letter dated October 30, 2003) ' 8 l 8
< N | {Objections) . 9 9
/X. 2 (T-10) " | 9 23
)H? 3 (History Request Report) - 1 23
/ 4 ( Hisiory Request Report) 13 : 23
'N6. 5 (Order to vacate) ’, 17 ‘23
§ / 6  (Letter dated 10/03) 20 23
No. 7 (BCS decision) 21 . 23
-();




g

10

1]

t4 |

15
16
17

18

2

2}

2 4

19

PROCEEDINGS

ADMINISTRATIVE LAW JUDGE CHARLES E. RAINEY: Good morning.

| My name is Charles Rainey and 1 am the Administrative Law Judge who has been

assigned to this case, and this is the case of Jaseph A. Simiriglio, Jr., versus

| Philadelphia Gas Works at Docket F-01008937.

I note the appearance of Laureto Farinas, Esquire, on behalf of Philadelphia

|| Gas Works and the none-appearances of the Complainant in this case.

1 referred to a letter which [ received ycsterday and it’s dated October 30,

2003, and it is from Joseph A, Simirriglio, Jr., and it is addressed to me and it states,

' “Dear Judge Rainey, I have enclosed a copy of a letter that I mailed today to PGW*s

Mr. Farinas. [ am in receipt of answers to my discovery, however, (1), PGW has failed

to answer 30 questions of the 75 requested as part of my discovery. (2), PGW refuses a

- continuance until the PUC investigation has ended and (3), PGW has placed me in

collections. (See enclosed copy).
1 don’t see any settlement on November 4, 2003. If PGW wishes to continue
their efforts at collecting a debt that is in error, let them continue. As they pursue me

for the alleged debt, I will begin preparing a lawsuit for Common Pleas Courton a

- number of issues and take it from there, T will not appear on November 4, 2003. It will

be a waste of your time and my time.

[ have enclosed a letter I sent to Mr. Farinas to remove me from their list of

debtors because I don’t owe PGW any debts and PGW’s attempt to collect from me is a

waste of resources and will result in me filing a lawsuit.

[ request that you consider extending my case until after the PUC has their

 investigation completed and until after PGW answers the remaining questions on my

discovery papers. I am aware not appearing on November 4, 2003 will result in me

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781.7150
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losing the case but since PGW has sent my “alleged debt” to a Collection Agency,
{UNETHICAL), why waste anymore time and effort. [ don’t owe PGW any money,”

and then he says, “1 request a cancellation of the November 4, 2003. Please notify me

| via phone,” and then he provides his e-mail address or by US mail and it is signed by

Joseph A. Simiriglio, Jr.
First of all, when he refers to a PUC investigation, I am not sure exactly what

he is referring to, unless he is referring to this proceedings itself which Mr. Simiriglio

- had an opportunity to participate in here today by hearing notice dated October 28,

2003. The initial hearing was to be preceded by a pre-hearmgconference and the pre-

hearing conference, which we are presently involved in, was for the purposes of

- addressing the outstanding discovery dispute.

I.et me say that the discovery which Mr. Simiriglio referred to in his letter is —

- was served under a cover letter dated September 7, 2003 and that he also served upon

me the same 75 questions for me to respond to as well. Of course, there is no provision

under the Commission’s regulations for interrogatories or discovery to be served upon

' the Judge for the Judge to answer. Therefore, his request with regard to my response to

certain interrogatories is rejected.
I note that as Mr. Simiriglio poinicd out in his October 30, 2003 letter which I
received yesterday, that the company, PGW, did respond to 45 of the 75 questions that

were propounded and that PGW by letter dated or under cover letter dated September

17, 2003, did provide me with objections to the interrogatories and I will read from the

section Grounds for Objection. It states,”generally, PGW objects to each data request
listed below on the grounds that each is beyond the scope of the Complainant’s appeal

of the BCS decision concerning the make-up bill he received. Pursuant to 52 Pa. Code

§5.321, the data requests are not relevant to the pending action.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717 781.7150
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The data request secks information concerning the management issues
surrounding the selection of PGW’s billing and collection systems. These have no
relevance to the accuracy of the bill that was rendered to the Complainant. In informal

discovery, PGW has provided the Complam_ant with information and an explanation of

il the actions taken on this account for the disputed period. The data requests are beyond

the scope of this matter as they seek information on billing, metering and collection
matters that are currently under investigation of Bureau of Consumer Services by order
of the Commission. The data requests seck information in support of some other claim
than that of the Cormplainant’s disputed bill.

PGW further objects to the data requests as they are very broad and would
results in an excessively time consuming investigation for dacqmems and ihat would
require the reproduction of voluminous amounts of docunients. This would be a waste
of resources, particularly when the broad topics of bill estimation and meter reading
practices are under the investigation of the BCS and have been the subject of the
management audit conducted by this Commission.

While it would appear that Mr. Simiriglio was referring to certain investigations
of PGW’s practices that are underway, however, it was incumbent upon him to be here
today it order to prosecute his complaint and Mr. Simiiriglio’s complaint which was
filed on November 4, 2002, as I read it, questicns whether he owes PGW $1,285.02. He
also stated in his complaint that PGW did ﬁot provide him with a copy of all his bills
dating back to 1996 as he had requested. |

He states that he was charged $40 before for three of his gas bills. He also

| states that the amount charged is not commensurate with his usage. He states that there

was a problem with billing that started before he requested an electronic meter reading

device. He also states that after the ejectronic meter reading device was installed, it did

COMMORWEALTH REFORTING COMPANY {717} 781.7150
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not operate properly. He requests that PGW provides evidence of it's usage and
payments, He also states that he is willing to settle the case for $138.50.

Let me state with respect to the discovery matter and the objections that were
submitted by PGW to those discovery — to certain number of those discovery requests
and again, that is regardihg 30 o‘f the interrogatories which PGW did not respond to, that 1
am going to, with respect to Mr. Simiriglio’s subsequent letter which is dated October i
in which he refers to PGW's ()bje‘cﬁ()n to the interrogatories and he states in part that each
question of his interrogatories is relevant to the bill amount in dispute, I am going to ~1
will look at that as being a motion to compel discovery answers.

[am going to deny that motion to compel and for reasons stated at Title 52 of the
Pennsylvania Code, Section 5.361 and I do believe that PGW has r¢3pondcd to a
sufficient and adequate number of interrogatories that would have allowed Mr.

Simiriglio to put on his case. 1also find with respect to the Commission’s regulations
that those which PGW did not respond to ~ those 30, that they would cause an
unrew;anable annoyance, embarrassment, pressure, burden or expenses and also they
would require the making of an unreasonable investigation by PGW. |

With that said then, we will move into the hearing phase of this proceeding but
before we do that, I will mark for admission }‘m‘to evidence as Commission’s Exhibit 1,
Mr. Simiriglio’s letter dated October 30, 2003 along with the two attachments to that
letter and it’s my understanding that you have that letter. Mr. Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: I believe I have the jetter that he sent to me covering the

il document but not the letter that you read into the record.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, why don’t I do this. I did make a couple of copies
of that document. Mr. Farinas, 1 will give one of them to you and 1 will give one to the
Court Reporter and we will have that marked as Commission's Exhibit No. 1.

COMMONWEALTH REPFORTING COMPANY. (717} 761 7150
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(Whereupon, the document was marked as
Commission’s E_xhibit No. | for identification,
and was received m evidence.)

JUDGE RAINEY: Mr. Farir@s,, I also want to’ put into the record your

objections to certain interrogatories under cover letter of September 17, 2003. Do you

| have that, Mr. Farinas?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Ido.

JUDGE RAINEY: Would you mind having that marked as a PGW exhibit and

having that put into the record?

MR. FARINAS: No objection, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, why don’t you do that. [ am not sure what your

- sequencing is but when you put on your case, why don’t you also include that as well.

That may be a better way of handling it and if there is nothing further to be taken up at

- the pre-hearing conference, why don’t we then go into the hearing phase of this case

and Mr. Farinas, you want to call your withess?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, Your Honor, Thank you very much. At this time, [

- would like to call Ms. Linda Perira,

JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Perira, p’lease* raise your right hand. |

WHEREUPON, B
LINDA PERIRA

having been duly swdm, testified as follows:

JUDGE RAINEY: Please provide your full name and please spell your last
narme. | | |

THE WITNESS: Sure. Linda Perira and it is spelt P-E-R-I-R-A.

JUDGE RAINEY: And Ms. Perira, by whom are you emnployed?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY - {717)781.7150
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THE WITNESS: Philadelphia Gas Works.
JUDGE RAINEY: And what is your business address? ‘
THE WITNESS: 1800 North 9" Street, 6 Floor, Philadelphia, 19122.
JUDGE RAINEY: Please proceed, Mr. Farinas
MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.
DIRECT EXAMINATION
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Perira, what is your position with Philadelphia Gas Work?
A.  1am a Customer Review Officer.
' Q - As a Customer Review Officer, what does your duiies entail?
A.  linvestigate customers complaints regarding their billing or anything
actually 1o do with their complaint.
Q. Did you investigate the complaint filed by Mr. Simiriglio today?
A, Yes, I did |

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, before we proceed, pursuant to your earlier

 request, [ have marked and I will make copies available to every one later, the

document which is PGW’s objection to several of the data request propounded by the
Complainant and I have marked this as PGW Exhibit 1.
JUDGE RAINEY: [t‘ is so admitted into evidence.
(Waereuport, the documents were marked as
POW's Exhibit Nos, 1 8 ¢ for ’iderxt rfication
and were veceived in evidence.} |
BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Perira, I am showing you a document which I have marked as

it PGW’s Exhibit 2. It is a document from PGW’s old computer system and it starts out

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY ©. {717) 761.7150 ‘
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stating, “T-10, 2301 South 10" Street.” Ms, Perira, did you obtain this document?
A Yes,1did. |
Q. And can you tell us a little bit about where it comes from?

A. Tt comes from our old computer system which in June of 1999 we

- converted over to the new system.

Q. What does this document tells us about the Complainant’s account?
A.  Ittells us that Mr. Simiriglio has been a customer of record since May

Ist 01 1996. That’s towards the bottom of the doct’iment, three rows up. It also indicates

 another two rows up from the customer’s date that this meter was installed on October

15, 1996 with an AMR device. So all bills rendered since October 6% of 1996 have been

based on actual meter readings. It also indicates that before the system was converted

| over, that Mr. Simiriglio owed a balance of $733.01

JUDGE RAINEY: Where would you find that?
THE WITNESS: The second line from the top where it says 6/15 and next to
6/15 it says $733.01. That’s the total account balance.
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q Ms, Perira, what would you call this document?
A Actually, I call this the T10 from our legacy system.
JUDGE RAINEY: And that was your former billing System‘?
THE WITNESS: That was our former billing system.
JUDGE RAINEY: What does the ’I stands for?
THE WITNESS: I guess it means transaction. I just never asked. 1 was
trained that it was a T-10. |
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay, I see. You may go ahead with your next questiorn,
Mr. Farinas, |

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING GOMPANY  {7471761-7150
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BY MR. FARINAS:-
Q.  Ms. Perira, can ydu tell us what has occurred on the account since that
time?

A.  Since that time we have converted over to our new system. Mr.

‘Simiriglio was billed up until August of *99 on the CPR Program. In August of *99,

he requested to be taken off the Customer Responsibility Program and he went on

| regular billing. At that point, he continued to be billed each month based on actual

readings and then it was discovered in April of 2001 that Mr. Simiriglio actually filed
bankruptcy in 1998,

Q. Howdid you find this out?

A. i,ty looks like based on the note-screen — the customer contact screen, we
got the final order indicating that the bankruptcy had beeﬁ discharged. I think it is
discharge. 1 get them mixed up. Dismissed and discharged.

MR. FARINIAS: Your Honor, I have marked as kPGW Exhibit No. 3 a
document entitled History Request Report.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

' (Wher‘eupoh, the document was mar.ked‘
as PGW Exhibit NQ. 3 for identification.)
BY MR. FARINAS’: |
Q. Ms, Perira, did you prepare this document?

A.  Yes, 1did. |

Q. Can you tell us where the information comes Som?

A.  We have a database that picks up all the history from conversion, so
Your Honar, this information that we have here comes from ~ this information here 15

actually everything that has been billed on Mr. Simiriglio’s account from June of ‘97

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY = {717)781.7150
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| up to the time that he had filed bankruptcy. It should be up to the time that he

- actually completed bankrijptcy or when we got notification of it.

JUDGE RAINEY: That would be from June of "97 to?

THE WITNESS: Well, we didn’t ge{it, until April 24" 6 2001.
That’s when we did the adjustment for bankruptcy. |

JUDGE RAINEY: April 24, 2‘001’?

THE WITNESS: Yes.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. So can you explain what occurred on the account with respect

A.  What we had to do is, we had to cancel our bill back to the

ﬁ bankruptey date, which was 10/30/98, and then we had to in turn give Mr.

- Simiriglio a new account number.

JUDGE RAINEY: The bankruptcy date of 10/30/98, was that the
date that he filed for bankruptcy?

THE WITNESS: That was based on the information that we got in

| April of 2001 that that bankruptcy was filed on October 30" of 1998, and so

we adjusted the account back. We took all the bills from 2001 back to

October 30, 1998 and finalized the account out, so that money is left in

| bankruptey and that money totaled $300 once the account was adjusted.

~ JUDGE RAINEY: [ am sorry. What does the $300 represent?
THE WITNESS: The money in bankruptcy.
~ JUDGE RAINEY: When you say “money in bankruptcy,” was that

amounts that was billed over that period? |

COMMONWEALTH REPQORTING COMPANY . (717} T81-7150
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THE WITNESS: Yes. It was up to October 30, 1998. That would be
the balance at that time.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. So that would have been from October 30"

| going back to what date?

THE WITNESS: To May 1, 1996. That was his balance from that
period of time.

JUDGE RAINEY: So you are saying that from May 1, 1996 through

- October 30, 1998, his balance was $300; is that correct?

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Was that $300 credited to his account or |
how was ‘that, handled?

THE WITNESS: That was actually debited on there and that went into
the bankruptcy. |

JUDGE RAINEY: So thét was an amount that he was né longer held
responsiblé for? |

THE WITNESS: That is correct.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have marked a similar document, a

~ history request report for account and it gives the Complainant’s account

number and | have marked this as PGW Exhibit No. 4
JUDGE RAINEY: Okay |
| ( Whereupon, the document was marked
a5 PGW Exhibit No. 4 for identification.)
BY MR, FARINAS: |

(J. - Ms. Perira, can you tell us what this document represents?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 781-71150
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A.  Sure. In April 0f 2001, we gave Mr. Simiriglio a new account number

 since he had filed bankruptcy. What we did was, we took all his payments that he kpaid

| from the bankruptcy date up to April of 2001 and transferced it over to the new account

number and then we billed him for all gas that was used from October 30, 1998 to April
20, 2001 and after we did that, that left him a balance of $1,201.23.

Q. Ms. Perira, can you walk us through where the payments that were made

 from the date of the filing of the bankruptcy to 2001, where does the crcdit for that show

up and how does that affect the balance that ultimately comes forward?

A Actually, it will be the first or maybe 10 to 15 lines. They all say “pay” on

- Exhibit No. 4. That’s all the payments that he had paid, which actually would show on

Exhibit 3 as being transferred over to this account number and then they cancelled all the

' bills, which also shows on Exhibit 3 and rebilled Mr. Simiriglio from October 30. 1998 to
- April . 20, 2001, Once we billed him, we took his payments and subtracted that from the

“difference and that left a balance of $1,201.23,

Q. AndIam sorry if I make you repeat yourself but all of these billings that
vccurred which were manipulated in order to correct for the bankruptey date, all these
billings were based on actual meter readings?

A.  Yes. This would be on Exhibit No. 3, and actuaﬂy, if you would look at

- page 2 of Exhibit 3, you will see the Read Code R, which means that they were all based

- on actual readings.

JUDGE RAINEY: [ am sorry. I1do see an R Code. What does that represent?
THE WITNESS: That may be an estimate. There are actually three Y’s on page
3 because the AMR did not get read.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY . (217) 761-7150
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THE WITNESS: I do want to point out on page 4 of Exhibit 3 that prior to us

 going in and giving Mr. Simiriglio a new account number because of the bankruptey

that was discovered in April of 2001, Mr. Simiriglio did have a balance of $2,028.25

~ and that would actually be on line 3 over where it says current balance.

IUDGE RAINEY: Now, what happened with that?
THE WITNESS: Okay. When we cancelled out the bill, we then rebilled it on
Me. Simiriglio’s new account number which actually would be on Exhibit 4 and about

halfway down, the entry starts on 4/20/2001 and it gives you a bill for $3,259,40, and

- the time period goes from October 30, 1998 to April 20, 2001. It gives you the actual

reading that took place on April 20, 2001 and then once the payments were deducted

- from the bill, that Jef a balance of $1,201.23.

BY MR FARINAS:

Q. So pointing to that last comment about the $2,028 balance, even after all
ofthe cte,dits were given for payments made after the bankruptey filing, his balance was
brought down to the amount that we see here of v $1,2 1.23?

A. That’s correct. He still had a balance afier we made the adjustment back

|| tothe bankruptey date.

Q.  Before I leave the meter usage issue, can you tell us if when the meter

- was the meter tested at that time?

A.  They were tested before they go into the property.
Q. Can you make any comments on the results of the test?

A.  Actually, according to Exhibit No. 2, it does say test and it says zero,

| which means that it is okay.

JUDGE RAINEY: Where is that?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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THE WITNESS: That would be on Exhibit 2, four lines from the bottom or

| five. It says Index and it gives all zeros and it says Test, zero.

JUDGE RAINEY: When would that have taken place? You said before it

- was installed?

THE WITNESS: That would have taken place before the meter was
installed.
JUDGE RAINEY: But you don’t know what date?

THE WITNESS: No, [ don't.

16

JUDGE RAINEY: And with regard to that $2,028.25 balance that is shown on

10 | PGW Exhibit No. 3, was that a balance that he accumulated over the period from

- October 30, 1998 to April of 20017

THE WITNESS: 1t’s an accumulation of his balances. If you actually go to

page 3 of Exhibit 3, in the column where it says current balance there is a running total.

So the bills are showing that they were based on readings but Mr. Simiriglio wasn’t.

- making payments each month.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Ijust want to know what period it covers.
THE WITNESS: It covers up to April of 2001.

JUDGE RAINEY Starting with October 30, 1998; is that correct?
THE WITNESS: That’s correct. k

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. ©have one final question about PGW Exhibit 4. Ms. Perira, can you

- identify this document?

A, Sure. This is the customer’s contact screen under Mr. Simiriglio’s new

| account number that was established in April 0£2001. It just gives us the basics. In

July of 2001, he requested a statement of his account and then in August of 2001, he

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING C‘DMPAN“I (7173 781.7950
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actually filed an informal complaint and then on September 25 , 2000, we got the
decision from the PUC investigator indicating that to waive the late payment charges
and that the balance was correct as rendered and then it goes on to put little notes that he
filed an informal complaint.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Referring to the comments made that’s dated 3/13/20037

A.  Yes. Mr. Simiriglio contacted us because his account had been placéd —a
judgment had been placedk on his account and on March 13th, we contacted the Law
Department and started the process of removing it.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have marked and I will now distribute PGW

JUDGE RAINEY: Very well.
(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PGW Exhibit No. 5 for identification.)
BY MR. FARINAS:
Q. Ms, Perira, can you identify this document?
A.  Sure, This is the document that we got the order ‘thét the judgment was
dismissed against Joseph Simirighio.
Q. Actuallv, Ms. Perira, T believe the order is to do what?
A.  Vacate it
MR. FARINAS: As Your Honor well knows, this méans that the judgment
that was gotten in the collection matter against the Complainant was vacated.
BY MR. FARINAS: |
Q. Can you tell us how this came to be?
A. M Simiriglio contacted us.

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY . (717 761-7150
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Q.  Can you tell us how he came to be the subject of this collection matter?
A. Because he had a debt on the account and the acéount was finalized.
" JUDGE RAINEY: Now, when you say the account was finalized, are you

referring to his account that preceded his bankruptey or what account was this judgment

- operative with regard to?

‘1‘}1}2 WITNESS: It just means that he is no longer a customer of record. He
requested that his service be shut off and we honored his request in May Qf 2002 1o take
the service out of his name.

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. So that would be judgment for his account after bankruptcy?

A, Afer bankruptcy, which would have been his final bill.
JUDGE RAINEY: So he has not been a customer of PGW since May of 20027
THE WITNESS: That is correct.

JUDGE RAINEY: But he owns that property. What is that? 2301 South 10

| Street.  Was the judgment against that property?

THE WITNESS: The judgment was against hirn.

JUDGE RAINEY: O, it was against him?

MR. FARINAS: Yes, it's a personal collection matter, |

JUDGE RAINEY: Why don’t we go back for a minute however. What is the

address of the property referring to where PGW provides service under Mr. Simiriglio’s

. name?

THE WITNESS: The address that we are referring to is 2301 South 10 Street,
JUDGE RAINEY: And this is a residential pas situation?
THE WITNESS: Yes, it is residential.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. And when was the final bill rendered?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY {717} 7617150
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THE WITNESS: May 18,2002 is when as requested by Mr. Simiriglho, we
came out there and finalized the account and took a final meter rea,ding..

JUDGE RAINEY: And what was the final bill amount?

THE WITNESS: The balance at that time on the account when the account
was finalized was $1, 516.20. k

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Perira, should a collection matter have been initiated against Mr. -
Simiriglio while he had an informal complaint pending before the PUC?

A. No, it should not have. |

Q.  And is this the reason for PGW obtaining an order to vacate?

A.  Yes, it was.

Q.  Isthere anything else that occurred that shouldn’t have occurred on Mr.

- Simiriglio’s account?

A, Yes. We took several accounts and had sent them to collection agencies

because of final bills with balance owing. Unfortunately, we took some of the accounts

which were in dispute and which we have issued a letter to these customers.

Q. Isit your testimony that mistakenly, PGW had created a listing if you
will, of accounts to have collection activities and several of these accounts should not
have been appearing on the list?

A.  Thatis correct.

Q.  Has this matter been reviewed by anyone at the PUC?

A.  Ithas been rev.iewed and we have pulled the accounts back and we are
in the process of sending letters to the customers apoiogizing for what has happened
because the account is in dispute.

Q. What Bureau of the PUC is reviewing this?

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761.7150
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A.  1believe it is the Informal Complaint.
Q.  Would that be the Bureau of Consuiner Services?
Al Yes.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I have also marked a letter which would have

| - been presented to the Complainant should he have shown up today and a copy of the

' letter will be sent to him in the mail.

JUDGE RAINEY: That is PGW Exhibit No. 6.

{Whereupon, the document was marked
as PGW Exhibit No. 6 for identification.)
BY MR, FARINAS:
Q. Ms. Perira, can you identify this document which has been marked as

PGW Exhibit No, 67

A.  This Is a letter that we sent to the customers that were affected by us
sending them to the Collection Agen.cfcs apo logizing, and that it has been taken out of
the Co‘if!ection Agency and we notified them to stop all collection activities pending the
| resolution of the matter.

JUDGE RAINEY: When was Mr. Simiriglio’s matter sent to the collection
agency?
| THE WITNESS: Idon’t have an exact date but the listing was the end of
S’epteinber, the beginning of October.

JUDGE RAINEY: Of this year?

THE WITNESS: Of this year. 2003,

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Perira, was there a BCS decision regarding this?

A.  Yes, there was,

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY (717} 761.7150
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Q. Can you review the result of that decision?

A.  Sure. It was decided after they had received the information provided

- regarding Mr. Simiriglio’s account that the billings were correct as rendered and that
they were based on actual meter readings. It was decided that PGW would waive

' $93.12 in late payment charges along with an additional $197.61 in late payment

charges for a total of $290.73 being waivcd in late payment charges.

It also states that the customer is responsible for thé payment of the
outstanding balance of $1, 364.56, which occurred in his name at 2301 South 10" |
Street. It also goes on to say that on May lé, 2003, the :cuétomer’s account was
finalized and closed and then the final thing was the informal complaint of Joseph
Simiriglio, Jr., is dismissed. |

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, I am sorry. | have marked this document as
PGW Exhibit No. 7.

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay;

(Whereupon, the document was marked
as PGW Exhibit No. 7 for identfﬁcaiion.)

BY MR. FARINAS:

Q. Ms. Perira, can you tell us what is the amouﬁt owed currently as of today
on the account? | | |

A.  Yes. That is $1,364.56.

Q. Is it PGW’s position that this amount should be paid?

A, Yes, itis. ‘

JUDGE RAINEY: Okay. Let me just be clear with regard to whét that

tej»resents. The $1,364.56, that represents the final bill of $1. 516.20 minus the $290?

COMMONWEALTH REBORTING COMPANY {717} 751.7150
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THE WITNESS: No. We waived the late payment charges per the decision,
Mr. Simiriglio also made a payment after the final bill of $99, which also reduced that
balance. Actually, he made two payments.

JUDGE RAINEY: And what was the reason for the Bureau of Consumer
Services also having you waive the additional late payment charges? |

THE WITNESS: When Mr. Simiriglio files 4 complaint, up to the time that
they render a decision, any late payment charges assessed on the account we will waive,

JUDGE RAINEY: The initial $93.12 that they mentioned, what did that
represent? |

THE WITNESS: What it looks like to me is that the $197.61 had already been

- waived off the account and what they are saying is that we are to waive the additional

late payment charges of $93.12.
JUDGE RAINEY: So this is for two different periods of time?

TIHE WITNESS: Actually, what it says is that “PGW waived.” We already

| waived the $93.12 and then we were to waive the additional $197 on top of that.

JUDGE RAINEY: Oh, I see. I got you.

BY MR. FARINAS:

(). And this was the Sept‘erﬁber 23, 2002 decision and you complied with
that; is that your testimony?

A.  Yes, we did comply with that.

MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, }have no further questions at this time and
absent ahy further questions from yourself, | move that PGW Exhibits 1 through 7 be
admitted into evidence.

JUDGE RAINEY: PGW Exhibits Nos. 2 through 7 will be admitted at this
time, |

COMMONWEAL TH REPORTING COMPANY (7173 781.7150
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{Whereupon, the documents rﬁarked as
PGW Exhibits Nos. 2 througﬁ 7 were
received in evidence.)
JUDGE RAINEY: Does Mr. Simiriglio have any other accounts with PGW?
THE WITNESS: No, I could not locate anv other account. |
JUDGE RAINLEY: Okay. So what doés PGW propose be done in this case?
MR. FARINAS: Your Honor, we would simply request an order that the
amount that is currently outstanding is correct and should be paid forthwith.
JUDGE RAINEY: Paid forthwith?
MR. FARINAS: Yes. |
- JUDGE RAINEY: Ms. Perira, you may step down. Thank you very much.
{(Witness excused,)
JUDGE RAINEY: I don’t have any further questions. Do you have anything
further, Mr. Farinas?
MR FARINAS: Nothing, Your Honor.

JUDGE RAINEY: I want to thank you very much for appearing hcré: today. 1
will be rendering a written decision with regard to this case and this hearing is
adjourned. Thank you very much

MR. FARINAS: Thank you, Your Honor.

{Whereupon, at 11:02 a.m., the proceedings were concluded)

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY  (717) 761-7150
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CERTIFICATE

Georgette McEwan

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY

(717) 7617150

| hereby certify, as the stenographic repdrter, that the foregoing proceedings
were taken stenographically by me, and thereafter reduced to typewriting by me or

under my direction; and that this transcript is a true and accurate record to the best
of my ability.

COMMONWEALTH REPORTING COMPANY, INC
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Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr.
117 Mt.Vernen Court

gefzgordié\liegio% D O C E
ctober 30,2003 UM NT

Phane, 856-848-7300(0ffice-day)
NGV ~ 3 2003

Phone: 856-906-1801(cell ph(mc’F O L D ER ~
Public Utiity Commission

Philadelphia Office
Administrative Law Judge

‘The Honorabie Judge Charles E.Rainey, Jr
PapuC

Room 1302 State Offie Bldg, ' @ﬁ N :
Broad & Spring Garden Street g ) H E ? @ g : ;

Philadelphia, PA 19130

Dear Judge Rainey: | ' DEC 15 2003

1 have enclosed a copy of a letter that [ mailed today to PGW’s Mr. Farinas T am in receipt of answers to

my Discovery, however, , ~ :
1. PGW has failed to answer 30 questions of the 75-requested as part of my Discovery.
2. PGW refuses a contnuance until the PUC investigation has ended.

3. PGW has placed me in “Collections(see enclosed copy). '

- Tdon't see any settlement on November 4,2003. 1f PWG wishes to continue their efforts at collecting a debt
- that is in error, let them continue, as they pursue me for the alleged debt, | will begin preparing a lawsuit
for Common Pleas Court on a number of issues and take it from there. [ will not appear on  November

4,2003, 1t will be g waste of your time and ray tirme.

{ have enclosed a leter | sent to Mr.Farinas to remove me from their list of debtors, because 1 don’t owe
PGW any debts and PGW’s attempt tg collect from me, is a waste of resources and will result in me filiog a

fawsuit. N
[ request that you consider extending my case until afer the PUC has their investigation completed and until
after PGW answers the remaining questions on my Discovery papers. | am aware not appearing on
November 4,2003, will result in me losing the case, but since PGW, has sent my “Alleged Debt” 10 a
collection agency, (UNETHICAL) Why waste any more time and effort . 1don’t owe PGW any money.

I request a cancellation of the November 4,2003
Please notify me via phone, :
e mail JOECQUNCIL@aol.com or by U.S.Mail.

“1HY - 930805

s ! m
| Sincerely, e ‘;% §
Joseph A.Simiriglio Jr. pa
. "-S e
(o % oy
g [
o]
>
Loy (&2

J3A1303y



- 8A50068-80-261.2610 PENNCRO ASSOCIATES INC

- ' 95 James Way, Suite 113 ' 85 James Wa ite 113
Southampton, PA 18986-3847 Southampton, 18066-3847
L , Telephone: 800-684-7620
Address Service Requésted : :
> , : ‘ Balance Due: ~ $1610.08
OCT 14 2003  Claim#: 3450069 |

Creditor: PHILADELPHIA GAS WORK

Account # 13277973

GOSEPH SIMIRIGLICJR
117 HOUNT VERNON €T
YeoDBURY WNJ OBO9L~LBAS

We have been retained by PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS to collect the above delinquent account.
Therefore, we must receive payment in full, | ’ '
For your records, make your check or money order payable to PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS and mail it to
our office in the return envelope provided., e ' ,
| Sincerely,

Collections Department

-Unless you notily this office within 30 days after receiving this notice that you dispute the validity of this debt
or any portion thereof, this office will assume this debt is valid. If you notify this office in writing within 30 days
- from receiving this notice, that you dispute the validity of this debt or any portion thereof, this office will obtain
-vernfication of the debt or obtain a copy of a judgment, if one exists, and mail you a copy of such judgment or
venfication. If you request this office in writing within 30 days after receiving this notice this office will provide
you with the name and address of the original creditor, if different from the cument creditor. This
communication from a debt collector is an attempt to collect a debt. Any information obtained wifl be used for
that purpose. ' :

e Please Detach here and enclose bottom portion with your payment =--=—sesreee=-

Amount Enclosed:

Balance Due: $1810.08

OCT 14 2003 Claim# 9450069 |
Creditor  PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS
Account #: 13277973 |
JOSEPH SIMIRIGLIOJR |
117 MOUNT VERNON CT PGW |
WOODBURY NJ 08096-6895 95 JAMES WAY
| SUITE 113
~ SOUTHAMPTON PA 18966

24y 80



Joseph A, Simiriglio Ir.
117 Mt.Vernon Court
Deptiord, NJ 08096
October 30,2003
Phone: 856-848-7300{office-day)
Phone: 856-906-1801(cell phone)

Mr. Laureto Farinas
Philadelphia Gas Works
800 W. Montgomery Ave,
Philadelphia, PA 19122

RE: Docket#t-01008937 Joseph A. Sumiriglio Jr. v. PGW

Dear Mr.Farmas: |

I have enclosed a letter from a Collection Agency. (See Enclosed Copy)

D,u you expect me to trust PGW?, Do you e’xpec:l me to pay a bili that I don’t owe.

1 am considering filing a Complaint i Cominon Pleas Court, if you do not drop your ag},resswe pursuit of
a billing error in your systemn. I feel Iam being harassed. :

I now see that my credit situation which was on the mend, is now going be screwed up again and I will not
settle and will not pay PGW one cent on a bill, that { don’t owe PGW.

Do you belirve that 1 would spend all this time and effort /' 7 did owe PGW the amount stated on the
Collection form enclosed, | would have settled the matter fong -ago and we would not have come this far. 1
A aoo busy 16 waste time. [ may bill PGW for my lost productivity! -

FDON'T OWE PGW ANYTHING. SHOULD | HAVE TO FILE A LAWSUIT, IT WILL COST POW IN
BADLY NEEDED RESOURCES AND FINANCIALLY.

[TURGE YOU TO DROP THE COLLECTION AGENCY AND GET OFF MY BACK. | URGE YOU TO
STOP THE OVERZEALOUS PURSUIT OF COLLECTING A DEBT THAT I DID NOT CREATE. |
urge you to forward a letter to your managerent, the City of Philadelphiz , the PUC and Judge Rainey that
you are eliminating the alleged bill that T owe PGW and end the case is closed.

Sincerely,

"/ Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr

ccjudge Rainey
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| PGW Exhibit - j_
;}7,}{75}““?,01 005737

PGW .. o i
B 200 West Montgomery Avenue, Philadeiphia, PA 19122

Laureto A, Farinas, Senlot Attorney
L.egal Department

Direct Dial:: 215-684-6982

FAX 215-684-6798

E-maill: laureto fartnas@pgworks com

Philadelphia Gas Works

v . }

(VIA Overnight Mail

September 17, 2003

Charles E. Rainey, Jr.
Administrative Law Judge , DEC 15 op
1302 Philadelphia State Office Building LC 15 2003
Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission

1400 Spring Garden Street

Philadelphia, PA 19130

-

008937

RE: Joseph A, Simiriglio v. PGW, CompiéinrDocket No. F - 01
Dear Judge Rainey:
Pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5.342, please find enclosed an original and three
copies of the Philadelphia Gas Works' objections to the Data Requests propounded by
the Complainant in the above captioned matter.

 If additional information is needed about this matler, please cohtact me at my
direct-dial number above. '

Sincerely,

SE i Hd h- J30£002

cc.  Joseph A, Simingile, Jr.
James McNulty, Secretary
Linda Pereira

J3A1303d

nv34NE S.AYVIId33S



PGW Exhibit - ém

Ph“ﬂﬂﬂ‘nhia Gﬂs works @ P Gw 800 West Montgomery Avenue, Philade!phla, PA 19122

Laureto A. Farinas, Senlor Attorney
Legal Department

Direct Dlal. 215-684-6982

FAX. 215-684-6796

E-mall: taureto farinas@pgworks.com

© (VIA Overnight Mail)
September 17, 2003

Charles E. Rainey, Jr.

Admirustrative Law Judge

1302 Philadelphia State Office Building

Pennsylvania Public Utility Commission
1400 Spring Garden Street

Philadelphia, PA 18130

RE: Joseph A Simiriglio v. PGW, Complaint Docket No. F — 01008937
Dear Judge Rainey:
Pursuant lo 52 Pa. Code §5.342, please find enclosed an original and three
copies of the Phuadelphta Gas Works' objections to the Data Requests propounded by
the Complainant in the above captioned matter.

If additional information is needed about this matter, please contact me at my
direct-dial number above.

Sincerely,

cc.  Joseph A. Simirgilo, Jr.
James McNulty, Secretary
Linda Pereira




BEFORE THE
PENNSYLVANIA PUBIC UTHTY COMMISSICON

Joseph A, Simiriglio, Jr. :
v . Docket No. F — 010008937
Philadelphia Gas Works :

Objections of the Philadelphia Gas Works to
Data Requests Propounded by the Complainant

Pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5.342, the Philadelphia Gas Works (“PGW") hereby
objects to the Complaint’s data requests dated September 7, 2003 and propounded and
served by upon PGW on or about September 9, 2003 in the above captioned matter. A
copy of the correspondence containing the data requests is attached hereto as Exhibit
“A”. In support of its objections PGW, states the following.

Facts | | 7

~ This matter involves the Complainant’s dispute of the balance owed on his
account due to an error in accounting or metering. The Complainant also alleges that
his requests for information were ignored by PGW.

The Complainant filed an informal complaint with the Bureau of Consumer
Services (“BCS") under BCS Complainant No. 01008937. A BCS decision in that matter
dated September 23, 2002, found that the Complainant’s billing was correct as
ren’deréd, The BCS ordered the removal of late payment charges that accrued on the
 account in the amount of $290.73. The Complainant's final billing was reduced to
$1364.56. |

' Grounds for Objection ‘

Generally, PGW objects to each data request listed below on the grounds that
each is beyond the scope of the Complainant's appeal of the BCS decision conceming
the make up bill he received. Pursuant to 52 Pa. Code §5.321, the data requests are not
relevant to the pending action.

The data requests seek information conceming the management issues
surrounding the selection ofPGW's billing and collection systems. These have no
relevance to the accuracy of the bill that was rendered to the Complainant. In informal



discovery, PGW has provided the Complainant with information and an explanation of
the actions taken on this account for the disputed period. The data requests are beyond
the scope of this matter as they seek information on billing, metering and collection
matters that are currently under investigation of Bureau of Consumer Services by order
of the Commission. The data requests seek information in support of some other claim
than that of the Complainant’s disputed bill.

PGW further objects to the data requests as they are very brdad and would result
in an excessively time consuming investigation for documents and that would require
the reproduction of voluminous amounts of documents. This would be a waist of
resa‘urces, particularly when the broad topics of bill estimation and meter reading
practices are under the investigation of the BCS and have been the subject of the
management audit conducted by this Commission.

Interrogatories To Which PGW Objects.

(3) Please provide the supplier of your Automated Meter Reader Units.
(6} Who is the provider of PGW's Customer Bilhng software? |
(7) Who is the manufacturer of PGW's Customer Billing Software?

(8) Which Operating System does PGW use for it's Customer Billing Software?
 (9) Who services PGW's Customer Billing Software?

(10) Please list the All Dates and Years the Billing software has failed to operate
as the manufacture claimed.

{(11) Please list all dates and years the Billing software interrupted billing to
customers and created billing errors to all customers.

(12) Please provide the quantity of billing errors for each year the Billing software
has been in operation?

(13) Please provide the solutions used to correct the errors in customer billing and
on customer's actual biils.




(14)

(15)

(18)

| (17}
(18)
(19)
(20)
(21)
(22)

(23)
(24)

(27)

(28)

(29)
(30)

(34)

How does PGW notify a customer who has been billed incorrectly?
What are the protocols used in correcting a customers bill?

What is the management structure and procedure used ta correct a billing
error?

How many billing corrections are performed in a single day?

How many billing disputes with non-business consumers are in vntigatién?
How many billing disputes with cérporate entities are in hitigation?

How many billing disputes with condo owners are currently being revsewed by

your department?
How many billing disputes with consumers and non-consumers involve meter

reading errors caused by PGW meter readers?

How many EZ READER meters have failed since thexr mceptson?
How many digital meter readers are currently installed as of June 1,20037

How many traditional gas meters need repair or replacement due to defective
meter reading errors each year?

How many errors have been caused by onsite Meter Reader Employees? Can
physical errors be determined?

Are all Meter Readers employed by PGW or a Contractor?
If a Contractor, Who isfare the contractor(s)?

Have any elected officials requested you investigate my billing situation? If

yes Who?

What is the amount read by your EZ READER?

(42) Did Senator Vince Fumo request an mvesttgateon into my Utility Bifl history? If so,
What was his reason for such as request!

(58) Did Councilman Frank DiCicco request at any time a copy of my PGW gas

bill h;story’? Please provide Year, Date & Time.

(59)

Did any elected official request a copy of my PGW gas bill?-




(60)  If yes to question (58), please provide the name of the official and the date and
time of the request? '

(61)  Did any Political Party or Union Official request a copy of my PGW Gas Bill? :

Please provide, Name, Date & Time of request and to whom the request was made
too. , : '

Wherefore, PGW respectfully requests that this Commission strike the attached
data requests in this matter.

Respectfully submitted,

September 17, 2003

Laureto A. Farinas, Esq.

N Philadelphia Gas Works :
800 W. Montgomery Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19122
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Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr.
117 ML Vernon Court
Deptford, NJ 08096
September 7, 2003

Mr. Laureto A. Farinas, Esqg
Philadelphia Gas Works
800 W. Monigomery Averiue
Philadelphia, PA 18122

RE: Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr v. Philadelphia Gas Works ~ (F-01008937)

Dear Mr, Farinas:

{ have enclosed on the pages follow‘shg this letter “Interrogatories” for PGW.

i reque'St the Interrogatories and Materials requested within the Interrogatories
provided be dated and returned to me via U.S.Mail No later than October 7,
2003, or within Thirty days prior to our “Initial Hearing scheduled for November 4,
2003. ;

All correspondence from this day forward pleasé do so in writing to my attention.

Sincerely
Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr.




PAGE #1

INTERROGATORIES
Please provide each answer on a separate page using the correSponding
number located to the left of the question. Thank You.
(1)  Please provide the alleged balance due?

(2) Please provide a month to month history of “How the balance due
was determined in the following format below:” ,

Example: ,

MONTH GAS USED AMT OF BILL AMT OF PAYMENT RECEIVED BALANCE DUE
JAN 50 $25.00 $25.00 , 0
FEB 75 $37.50 $30.00 $7.50

(3) Please proﬁde the supplier of your Automated Meter Reader Units.

(4) Please provide all repair records 90 days before and up to 90 after
November 4, 2002 pertaining to 2301 S. 10" Street

{5) Please provide all account numbers under the name Joseph A.
Simiriglio Jr., pertaining to 2301 S. 10" Street. |

(6} Who is the provider of PGW’s Customer Billing software?

(7) Whoisthe manufacturer of PGW's Customer Billing Software?

(8)  Which Operating System does PGW use for it's Customer Billing
Software? R :

(9) Who services PGW's Customer Billing Software?

(10) Please list the All Dates and Years the Billing software has failed to
operate as the manufacture claimed.

(11) Please list all dates and years the Billing software interrupted billing
o customers and created billing errors to all customers.

(12) Please provide the quantity of billing errors for each year the Billing
software has been in operation? '



PAGE #2

(13)

(7
(18)
(19)
(20)

(21}

(22)

(23)

(24)

(25)
(26)

(27}

Please provide the solutions used to correct the errors in customer
billing and on customer’s actual bills.

How does PGW notsfy a customer who has been billed mcorrectly?
What are the protocols used in correctmg a customers bill?

What is the management structure and procedure used to correct a
billing error?

How many billing corrections are performed in a single day?

How many billing disputes with non-business consumers are in
litigation?
How many billing disputes with corporaté entities are in litigation?

How many billing disputes with condo owners are currently being
reviewed by your department? ,

How many billing disputes with consumers and non-consumers
involve meter reading errors caused by PGW meter readers?

How many EZ READER meters have failed since their inception?

How many digital meter readers are currently installed as of June
1,20037

How many trad;t:ona! gas meters need repair or replacement due to
defective meter reading errors each year?

Who islare the manufacturer(s) of the traditional gas r'neters‘?

Who installs the traditional and EZ readers in Homes, businesses,
Apartment complexes and Condo’s?

How many errors have been caused by onsite Meter Reader
Employees? Can physical errors be determined?



PAGE #3 |
(28} Are all Meter Readers employed by PGW or a Contractor?
(29) If a Contractor, Who is/are the contractor(s)?
(30) Have any elected officials requested you investigate my billing
: situation? If yes Who?
(31) If the alleged Outstanding bill was recorded e!ectromcally, please
provide proof.
(32) Provide all account numbers and any transfers of Outstanding
~ balances which concern the current Outstanding Bill.
(33) What is the amount of the bill as of November 4, 20027
(34) What is the amount read by your EZ READER?
(35) On the PGW Statements, Please explain the purpose of
“Adjustments.”
(36) Who filed the Judgement by Default against me?
(37) 1was never notified, Why? i
(38) Please send me a copy of the Judgement?
(39) Who authorized the Judgement?
{(40) Why wasn't this individual informed that my case was in
- negotiation? :
(41) Why wasn’t the City of Philadelphia mformed | filed a grievance with
the Public Ultility Commxssmn?
(42) Did Senator Vince Fumo request an investigation into my Utility Bill
history? If so, What was is reason for such as requestl
(43) Can the billing system distinguish between a payment made in
person at a PGW office or via the US Mail?
(44) How is each payment posted?
(45)

How long does PGW take to post a payment when a check, money
order or cash is received? /




PAGE #4

(46)  Are the payments (bills) posted manually or automated?

(47) How long are billing records stored in the PGW syStem?

{48) When do individual accounts get purged from the system?

(49) What is the accuracy rate of the EZ READER System?

{50) Please provide third party proof of the accuracy of the EZ READER
System.

(51) 1s it possible the input of the meter reading to my bill were input
erroneously by the computer operator? ‘

(52} s it possible the individual reading my meter physically recorded the
usage erroneously, therefore causing the excess gas bill?

(53) Is it possible the EZ READER Malfunctioned?

(54) s it possible that the EZ READER DEVICE can fail to read the gas
usage accurately?

(55} Does EZ READER have a self diagnostics program to insure 100%
accuracy in its recording of customer usage? ~

(56) How is PGW alerted to a defective EZ READER DEVICE?

(57) How sure ___% are you about the amount I may owe?

{58) Did Councilman Frank DiCicéo request at any time a copy of my
PGW gas bill history? Please provide Year, Date & Time.

(59) Did any elected official request a copy of my PGW gas bill?

(60} If yes to question (58), please provide the name of the official and the
date and time of the request?

(64) Did any Political Party or Union Official request a copy of my PGW

Gas Bill? Please provide, Name, Date & Time of request and to whom
the request was made too. :
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(62)

(63)
(64)
(65)

(66)

(67)

(68)
(69)

(70)
(71)
(72)

{73)

(74)

(75)

Does PGW have a procedure in place to notify the Legal Department
of the City of Philadelphia when individuals like myself file a
grievance with the PUC or any other dispute, in order to avoid the
hassle and embarrassment caused by the Municipal Court
judgement against me?

Who is the individual who filed the judgement against me?

How accurate is the EZ READER device?

How accurate are the Meter Readers Employees? k

When the Gas meter is read by an employee of PGW, is the
information considered accurate? :

Are the input devices used by the Individual Meter Reader error
proof? ‘

Are the input devices audited for accuracy?

Who is manufacturer of the input devices used by the PGW
employees and where is this compary located? ' :

Can you provide a Data book on the handheld input device?
If s0, please mail it to me with your answers tc this Interrogatory.

What percentage of accuracy + or -, is allowed on Onsite and EZ
READER gas meter reading?

Many consumers take it for granted that the Gas Meter monthly
reading is performed accurately and pay the bill accordingly, Is their
ever an Audit of the Billing Department to assure accurate meter
reading and accurate bilis?

[f an error occurs in the system, How are bills corrected to reflect an |
accurate gas usage reading? How is the account credited for being

“overbilled?

What procedures are in place to insure accurate month to month gas
usage charges? :



Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr.
117 Mt. Vernon Court

- Deptford, NJ 08096
September 7, 2003

Judge Charles E. Rainey, Jr.

1302 Philadelphia State Office Building
1400 West Spring Garden Street
Philadelphia, PA 19130

Dear Judge Rainey’

lease find enclosed 2-copies of Interrogatories for you as presiding officer.
“You will notice questions concerning two political figure, @ major political party
and a Union question within my Discovery questions, The guestions are very

relevant due to my political activity within the City of Philadelphia, The State of
Pennsylvania and The Nation.

Sincerely,

+

Joseph A. Simiriglio Jr.




CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE

| HEREBY CERTIFY THAT | HAVE THIS DAY SERVED A TRUE COPY OF THE
FOREGOING DOCUMENT UPON THE PARTICIPANTS LISTED BELOW, IN
ACCORDANGE WITH THE REQUIREMENTS OF §1.54 (RELATING TO SERVICE BY
A PARTICIPANT). o |

Service List:

For Complainant;

Joseph A. Simirigilo, Jr.
117 Mt. Vernon Court
Deptford, NJ 08086

September 17, 2003 W ;
’ {

' Laureto A. Farinas, Esq.

Philadelphia Gas Works

800 W. Montgomery Avenue
Philadelphia, PA 19122
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Bl Contacts for Account: Simirigliojr, Joseph.

i:] Transaction History

[Account HUVH ?’3‘27 7973 Sunasloir. Joseph
‘ S o &) Ful Comments
r “Date Type , e Comment , . Peison
037372005 Ll callthe ufy o dem [0 vacate wdsgment Lucile Coleman ‘Sumaghor. Joserh

P15 EB35255 March 14,2003 waiting lor paper

hisn -

filed 172003 Needio krow why the sceourd wasn't pulled after
Jtomplaint hield Sent emal to AFC

12032002 LA (5L 0212340331 0171672005784 AL LTS )

1125?04/2023‘2 ) fRU F xxmd Reporl la L Penna. Bank:up’cy acct 87 1752 1812
'}1223/’?08? LRY ¢ USTOMER HAS FREDA FORMAL COMPLAINT W/PUC oM

: ; (1714702 F 01008937 DO NDT TAKE ANY ACITON SN THIS
» o ACLCUN? CONTACT CAU AT (215) 7871250,
(/2520002 HLRU Per PUC !nvesrrgaxor ThomatPGW to waive $197 £1 5+
jpe's-customer & 1esponsible for batance of $1364 55,Cu$3
- smissed BCSE 1008937 Case closed 9/23/02
U5716/2002 1SEHT shxt olf tched 571 8/07_
19724 1200! LRy bﬁ 100833? Repoll to PU(. Na dec ston
| UHMU!"GD! CPJ bﬁs 1108337 fax fecened 8291
|oF/E573060  {BilL send slatemant per cust request

M2 003 LB Fornal PUC com,;!ami pendmg since 1172002 Detthudgmem ) Sirmrig?ao;: Joggth
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CITY OF PHILADELPHIA | : COUNTY OF PHILADELPHIA / ff g
PHILADELPHIA GAS WORKS e | M
Trial Division f}\; Lk
VS, | THE MUNICIPAL COURT

TERM
JOSEPH SIMIRIGLIO, JR ‘
2301 8. 10™ STREET

PHILADELPHIA, PA 19148 : NO. 0212 34 0331 (1/16/03)

DOCUMENT e
F OLD Fp orpER 70 vacaTE ¥ e, i Ji

TO: PATRICIA McDERMOTT, Deputy Court Administrator
Muricipal Court o

A Judgment by Default was entered inadvertently in the abd*&écaptioned matter.
The plaintiff, City of Philadelphia, hereby requests that the J udgment aganst

JOSEPH SIMIRIGLIO, JR.  be vacated and that the case be marked Setﬂ‘ed,

Inscontinued and Ended from the Court list _because (s)he filed s complaint with

éha Public Utility Commission (PUC) before the hearing .
City of Philadelphia

NELSON A. DIAZ
City Solicitor

Dated: March 14, 2003 By :

ELIJAH J. WATERMAN, L.D. #90154
Assistant City Solicitor

APPROVED BY THE COURT: | /;%’/j -
ﬁ@?@n@ PR /Q ’/Z';“’ ;:',; ’

AN,

- /o, g8
Date: 5/ el 3 e v e
g W

t

9



® @ o
Peu- L
. F 01008937
October 2003 !/ / Qb/ 03
| | il
Joseph Simiriglio, Jr, , v i) }'\ tf

117 Mt Vernon Court
Deptford, I\J 08096

D OC‘ U Y Tnd YT l\y’;e:’ ‘ Colg‘écztion Agency (‘Qn‘tg @ , |
Fo ENT s U8 gy
OL DE R : Balance: $1610.08 .

Dear Debtor:

PGW recently place past due accounts with agencies in an effort to colledt
putstanding balances. PGW records indicate that prior to this placement you had fileda ™
billing dispute. The collection agencies have been notified to stop all collection efforts
pending the resolution of this matter. If an agent attempts to contact you betore yeur
dispute has been resolved inform the agent of your pending dispute and refer them back
to PGW. [ the agent refuses or continues trying to collect the debt please contact PGW
at the number listed below. |

PCGW's apologizes for any difficulty this may have caused.

Philadelphia Gas Works
Credit/Collection Department
215-235-1777

ayayng S.ANVL3¥I3S
:“m{; M
9¢ :| Hd t~- 330 0L

d3A13034




£2/04/2002 11 46 FAX 2155602102 PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIS @003
 BEFORE TQEWSYLVAMA puBLIC UTILcOMMISSION

" PG

M. Joseph Simiriglio Jr. Phxiadelpiua Gas Works
2301 S. 10" Street v. 800 W.Montgomery Avenue / - ~0/0 O@’ g3 7
Philadelphia, PA. 19148 Philadelphia, PA. 19122

11]4/03
Cuse Number 1008937 D O C UMENI count Number: 0013?7‘7973' ?Dj?; <A

. . AL D
Decmon On lnform\‘{ &b&i)pgth:by the Bureau of Consumer Serwces*

Statement of Complaiat:

1. The customer is disputing s bills in the amount of $1,275 00 The customer feels that he
doesn’t owe thus armount, because he feels he did not use that much gas and PGW can nat show
him proof that he owes this amount.

Iavestigation by Staff of the Bureau of Consumer Services Revealed:

1. The customer gas service at 2301 S. 10" Street was established in his name on May 1, 1996.

2. The customer’s bills are based on actual meter readings
3. The customer’s restdence 1s equipped with an AMR automatic meter reading device.

4 PGW completed a usage analysis, which shows the customer’s usage is in line with his degrec-
- days. See Attached usape analysis.

5. As of the date of this decision the customer’s outstanding balance 1s $1,562 17

Based On Thesc F‘mdmgs, The Bureau of Consumﬁ@g %ncludes.

1. ‘I he customer’s bills are correct as rendered. @
2003

Therefore It Is Decided:

I. POW waived $93.12 in late payment chacges : and shall waive an additional $197 61 for a to1al
of $290.73

S

2. The custoroet s responsible for payment of the outstanding balance of $1,364.56, which
~ accrued in his name at 2301 S. 10” Street Philadelphia, PA 19148

3. OnMay 18, 2002 the customer’s account was finalized and closed. .

, ‘ ; QV1808 g‘}s‘d\” 342 as
- . -t i soae g

4. "Ihe informal complaint of Joseph Simungho Jr. is dismissed. B

98 ;] Wd %= 93000

a3AI303Y




F2/0422002 1% 46 '?AX 2155602102 PA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIS

Boog

Date September 23, 2002

Mr Dentick Thomas

Utility Complaint Investigator
Bureau of Consumer Services

PA Public Utility Commission




1220472002 11.48 FAX 21556802102 Pa PUBLIC UTILITY COMMIS ; @002
$ COMMONWEALTH OF FEEISYLVANIA

PENNSYLVANIA PUBLIC UTILITY COMMISSION
P.O BOX 3265, HARRISBURG, PA 17105-3265

September 23, 2002

BCS No' 1008937

M:. Jeseph Simiraglio Jr.
2301 §. 10 street
Philadelphia, PA. 18148

Dear Mr. Simiriglic

The Bureau of Consuwmer Services (BCS) has completed its investigation into your infonnal
complaint  Attached is the decision resulting from that investigation A copy of this decision has
also been sent to your utility company. This decision 15 binding on al parties, and unless it is
appealed will become final 20 days afier the date of this letter.

If you do not agree with any part of thus decision you may appeal it by filing a formal
complaint. You can do this by completing the attached Request for Formal Complaint Forms. ,
Return this form to the Public Utility Comsmission, and the formal complaint forms will be mailed
to you If you wish to appeal, you must return this furm to the Public Utility Commission by the
date shown on the form. Your complaint will be assigned to an Administrative Law Judge, and a
hearing date will be assigned.

You do not need a lawyer to file an appeal

You must make all of the payments required by thus decision. If you do not make these
payments the utility company 15 permiited to terminate your utility service

If you have any quesnons about the terms and conditions of this decision or about the
Pubhc Utitity Commission's appeal procedures you may call me directly at (21 5) 644-0692

thrv Comp!amt Invesugator

Philadelphia Gas Works



